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433.
Mr G R Morgan (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1) Whether the Dukuduku forest has been included in the Greater St. Lucia Wetland Park, if not, why not; if so, when;

(2) whether rehabilitation of the Dukuduku forest has been completed; if not, when will it be completed; if so, what are the relevant details;

(3) (a) how many individuals that lived illegally in the forest have been resettled since 1 January 2003, (b) what (i) was the estimated number of individuals living illegally in the forest as at the latest specified date for which information is available and (ii) steps are being taken by her department to ensure that these individuals are resettled and (c) when will the resettlement process be completed? 
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REPLY:

(1) No, the Dukuduku Forest has not yet been included into the Greater St 
Lucia Wetland Park.  The negotiations pertaining to the transfer of 
forests previously managed by the Department of Water Affairs and 
Forestry to Provincial Authorities have just taken off the ground, a 
Steering Committee comprising of Departmental officials and Provincial 
Stakeholders, including the Wetlands Authority, has been established.  
There are also various Task Teams that have been set up that report to the 
Steering Committee.  Like all other forests, transfer of Dukuduku to the 
Wetland Park will be a final result of the work of this Committee.

(2) The rehabilitation of Dukuduku has not been completed.  The 
rehabilitation can only be completed once all the forest dwellers have 
been moved out of the forest, this has not yet happened.

(3)(a)
Resettlement is done through the provisioning of houses and this does not relate to individuals.  To date 96 houses have been completed and 68 have already been approved by the Department of Housing. The contractors are presently on site to build the 450 houses that are outside the area of the resistant group (i.e. those that resist being relocated out of the forest).

(3)(b)(i)
The estimated number of households living illegally inside the forest was less than 500 in the beginning of this project.  My Department does not have the latest number of households inside the forest, but we are aware that it has gone up to thousands of households.
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(3)(b)(ii)
There has not been any agreement with the group that refuses to be resettled, making it difficult to tell when this process will be completed.  The affected departments have set up an Inter-Departmental Task Team to re-look at this issue and report to the Ministers of Water Affairs and Forestry and of Environmental Affairs and Tourism.

(3)(c)
The Task Team which has been established will report back to the relevant 
Ministers by the end of August 2006 at which time they will determine the 
process since it is complex, dynamic and ongoing.

